
JULY 2024 
Thirsk Community Primary 

Welcome to our end of Year Newsletter                                          

We have come to the end of the academic year and what a year it has been! As always, I would like to begin 

by saying a huge thank you to you and your incredible children for all the support and hard work you have put 

in, I am very grateful for this. I would also like to sing the praises of the amazing staff who work here at Thirsk 

Community Primary. They are a superb team who give 100% every single day.  

There have been so many wonderful events taking place over this half term which have brought smiles,       

laughter  and pride to so many people, not least of all myself.   

Bouncing Bonanza organised by the PTA – What a spectacle this was! To be honest my nerves were high going 

into this event but on the day, I could see how well organised the event was and how much fun those who  

attended had. The inflatable assault course was a big hit and the raffle went down a storm. The event itself 

raised £1,250 profit which was truly incredible. Thank you to Miss Wood and all the amazing volunteers who 

made this event possible.   

Music for life day – We welcomed Back Chat Brass into school who completed workshops with each class. 

There was singing and performances taking place all day and it was amazing to hear the trumpet, sousaphone,         

saxophone and drums accompanying the pupil’s voices – it was a day we won’t forget!  

PE enrichment week – This was an incredible week in which our pupils got the chance to take part in sporting   

activities they may not normally be able to access. We kicked off with a Circus workshop followed by an   

Olympic dance workshop. We then went on to Wheel Chair Basketball and Tennis followed by Skip2Bfit and 

Rugby. We then had a climbing wall brought to school and also had an athletics coach in. The week was      

finished off with Scootability, Skateboarding and Kidz Fit. What a fantastic week!  

Sports day – Thank you to all those who attended sports day, it was a wonderful event. There was a multitude of 

events from the classic egg and spoon to the long distance run and even an inflatable animal event!   

Year 6 leavers concert - I have to say, this was one of the best Year 6 leavers concerts I have seen. Thank you to 

all those who attended, it was a spectacular evening full of laughter and inspiring performances all around. I 

feel we may have some future stars on our hands! Thank you to Mrs Collier and Mr Challenger for working so 

hard to produce this performance and thank you to Mrs van Huet for providing her creative skills with the set 

design.  

Transition week – This was a real success and saw the majority of our Year 6 pupils attend their High School for 

the week. I am sure they came back on the Monday and had all grown in every sense. The other pupils in the 

school had the chance to spend time in their new classes and build relationships with their new teachers. There 

were some nerves but these very quickly disappeared and everyone got stuck into the activities which took 

place.  

As we go into the summer holiday, there may be times when you are struggling for ideas for what to do with 

your children. We have put a list of free activities in the area, on our notice board outside the main school     

entrance – there are some fantastic ideas, please take a look.  

 This is a long holiday and there may be times where you need a bit of extra support with things, which is       

perfectly normal. We have put a list of contacts and agencies on the notice board outside the main entrance, 

which are there to help you in a non-judgemental and safe way. Please do take a look at this information, it will 

be there throughout the holiday. Finally, I would like to say a huge thank you for making me feel so welcome 

and supported here at Thirsk CP. I am so proud to be a part of this family. We are on a journey and we have lots 

of work to do but I know that if we work together, we will be able to achieve great things for many years to 

come.  

Have a fantastic summer and we will see you on Wednesday 4th of September.  

Jake Harrison                         Headteacher  



 
Thirsk Community Primary School 

The Early Years 

 
Nursery 

Our nursery has been a hive of excitement and giggles lately! The children have embraced 

their inner explorers during our forest school sessions, where they've discovered the wonders of 

nature—bugs, mud, and even the occasional lost shoe. These little adventurers have also 

channeled their creativity and enthusiasm into helping create our brand-new outdoor area. 

This fantastic space is now the perfect playground for water play, where the children love  

mixing paint in water and watching vibrant colours swirl together. They've become quite the 

engineers, navigating water through a maze of pipes and funnels, sometimes getting a little 

soaked in the process! The fun doesn't stop there—our new mud kitchen has become a       

favourite spot, where the kids concoct deliciously muddy 'recipes' and let their imaginations 

run wild. They've also enjoyed building dens, turning simple materials into magical hideouts 

and cozy corners. In our phonics sessions, the children have been having a blast with rhyming 

and initial sounds. Their ability to recall and reenact traditional tales has been nothing short of 

impressive, often adding their own hilarious twists to the stories. Whether it's a wolf who prefers 

doughnuts to pigs or a Goldilocks who insists on redecorating the bears' cottage, their          

imaginations know no bounds! It's been a joy to watch them learn and play with such          

enthusiasm.   

 

Reception  

This half term we have been learning about journeys of the animal and human kind. The     

children have been most interested in whales and the migration they make. The journey 

theme led nicely to our focus on transition. Reception have been reflecting on all the things 

they have learnt since starting school, and also imagining what the future might hold. This has 

included what  profession they may choose as adults, as pictured below in their costume for 

Graduation Celebration.  

 



 
Thirsk Community Primary School 

KS1  
Year One and Two  

Over the past half term, KS1 have managed to squeeze in so much fun and learning! We 

have continued our learning journey ‘Simply the Best!’ where the children have been learning 

about the Olympics in history and mapping journeys and using a compass in geography. In 

art we have been mixing colours and exploring repeat patterns using Asian patterns to inspire 

us!  

In Y1 English we had the notorious Evil Pea cause chaos in our classroom! We managed to use 

our detective and descriptions skills to capture the culprit and interview him for our            

newspaper report to help warn others! Y2 have enjoyed reading Mad Iris, they have re written 

their own versions of the story using new characters!  

We even managed to squeeze in a trip to Duncombe Park  where we spent the whole day 

outdoors, we  

re-enacted the battle of Hastings, learnt to milk cows, measured trees and searched for       

microorganisms!   

We have had a jam packed last week of the year, filled with fun sports the  

children have had so much fun trying new things and we wish them all a very lovely summer 

holidays!  

 

 



YEAR  3  

In literacy, we have been focusing on reading non-fiction texts linking to our current       

curriculum focus ‘Rainforest Rescue’ the children have loved reading all about rainforests,       

especially a real life story about Buddy the orangutan who lost his home due to                

deforestation! The children have written some brilliant pieces of writing using this 

knowledge. They wrote a persuasive leaflet to help save rainforests, using the internet to 

research their own facts and figures to support their points. They then went on to write a 

diary entry     pretending to be a child living in the rainforest. These made a very interesting 

read! In maths, we have been looking at statistics. The children have been collecting data 

and presenting it into a pictogram or bar chart. They have all done  

fantastically at this and loved it!   

Our curriculum focus has been ‘Rainforest Rescue’ the children have showed so much   

enthusiasm and enjoyment during this. From learning about where our rainforests are, who 

lives there, the names of the layers, why rainforests are under threat to how we can save 

them. The children have loved every lesson! They are rainforest rescuers now!   

This half term we were lucky enough to go on an exciting trip to Waterfall Farm! The       

children loved this experience of meeting all the lovely animals and seeing what life on the 

farm is like. Many children overcame their fears by  

getting up close to animals and even feeding them! We were also given the amazing    

opportunity of being able to make our very own sausages!   

As the year ends, we have reflected on all the fun we have had together and the        

memories we have made! These children will be missed by Miss Shepherd a lot but she said 

she will make sure she pops in to see them throughout their time at TCP! Have a wonderful 

summer!   

 

 



 
Thirsk Community Primary School 

Year 4 

What an amazing summer term Year 4 has had!  

In math, we have been looking at position and direction, statistics and time. The children 

are getting much more confident now with time and working out when break, lunch and 

home time is. During our English lessons, we have been writing our own biographies. We 

collectively wrote one about Jane Goodall, a famous explorer who worked with          

chimpanzees and then the children chose their own and made lapbooks with all the      

Important information. They all look so colourful and the children worked hard on them.   

In the afternoon, we continued our rainforest rescue theme but focused more on the     

deforestation of the Amazon and how this affects living things there and also around the 

world. We looked at companies who contribute to this and what others are doing to     

prevent the problems. The children were fantastic and had really great discussions about 

this issue. We also looked at food chains in science and created our own.   

Outside of the classroom, the children enjoyed their trip to Waterfall Farm. It was so lovely 

to see them outdoors and enjoying nature and how gentle and caring they were with the 

animals. They fed goats and their babies, gave bottles to the lambs, held the baby chicks 

and walked round the pigs before joining in with some team building games and activities. 

They ended the day by making their own sausages – about 70, which we enjoyed this 

week. During our enrichment week the children enjoyed Olympic dancing, skipping,   

climbing wall, athletics, wheelchair basketball, skateboarding and even yoga meditation. 

We finished our swimming sessions with a 30-minute fun session. It was fantastic to see the 

children learn new skills, grow in confidence and even move up levels.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



YEAR 5  

We have had a very busy half term.  In maths we have done lots of work with shape and      

measurements. We have read Clockwork, which most of the children enjoyed!  I have read 

Percy Jackson to them, and they have enjoyed using their knowledge of the ancient Greeks 

to understand the story. 

We have done lots of work around the Olympics– both modern day and Ancient Greek. The 

children researched their own facts  and wrote a comparison information text which were all 

fantastic to read. 

 

We had a thoroughly enjoyable day at the high school for our enrichment day, the children 

were all so well behaved, worked really hard and made me very proud indeed!!!  

 

PE enrichment week has been so much fun, Year 5 especially loved the climbing wall and 

Wheelchair basket ball– these were firm favourites.  

 

Your Year 5 journey has come to an end, I wish you all the luck as you head into Year 6!  

Have a Great Summer     

 
 Miss Scholes  

 
YEAR 6  

 

Just when Year 6 thought the school year could not get any busier, they got to the Summer 

term!  Starting with doing themselves all proud, they completed their SATs in the middle of 

May. They showed their resilience and perseverance throughout the week and were            

rewarded with a movie session with sweets and treats to celebrate.  Following on from this, 

they spent three amazing (yet slightly soggy) days at Peat Rigg putting themselves to the test 

in a variety of activities which pushed them out of their comfort zones but proved that they 

had what it takes to try something new such as canoeing, abseiling off a viaduct, zip lines 

(sometimes upside down), blindfolded night lines and crate stacking.  This finished off a jam-

packed summer term 1.   

Summer term 2 has been all about Year 6 writing after being selected to be moderated 

through the North Yorkshire moderation team.  All Year 6s spent 5 weeks building up a        

portfolio of a variety of writing to showcase their work and skills from across the year by either 

editing previous work from the start of Year 6 or through creating new pieces to demonstrate 

their new acquired writing skills.  There are some budding authors of the future for sure!        

Obviously the highlight of the term has been the Year 6 Leavers’ production of “I’m an 11 year 

old, get me out of here!” The countless hours spent learning lines, practising songs, working out 

staging and acting was worth it, as the show was a roaring success with the families laughing 

and applauding throughout.  Rumour has it some adults who participated on the night may 

well still be picking ants, worms and critters out of their hair and clothes! To finish off the term, 

Year 6 spent an entire week as the new Year 7s at Thirsk School – finding out what Year 7      

involves to prepare them for the start of September.  Thirsk Primary was a quieter place for the 

week it seemed but they are back to enjoy the remaining days as Year 6 before moving on to 

their next academic adventure! 



Competitions 

Sportshall Athletics Year 3/4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dynamo Cricket Year 5 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Sportshall athletics Year 5/6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mini Tennis Year 3/4 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



Duncombe Park visit—Year 1 and 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PTA Bouncing Bonanza Summer Fayre 

 we raised over £3000  

A COLOSSAL THANK YOU to everyone who joined us for the  

Bouncing  

A ginormous shout-out to our incredible staff and volunteers who 

make everything possible. Whether you were folding tickets with the 

precision of a ninja, cooking up mouth-watering delights,  

transforming the hall into a disco wonderland, or heroically  

cleaning up while dodging rogue balloons—you’re the real MVPs! 

We couldn’t have done it without you!  



SPORTS DAY  2025 



 

 

Year 3 and 4 trip to Waterfall Farm 

Year 3 and 4 enjoyed their day out at Waterfall Farm in Masham. This was 

a fun and educational day out, where they got to spend time exploring the 

farm and the array of animals and also got involved in sausage making!! 



CIRCUS  WORKSHOP  

The lovely and talented Stuart came and taught us all some 

circus skills! The children impressed us with their 

mobility, balancing, juggling, ribbon twirling and acrobatics!  
 



PE Enrichment Week  
Another fun packed and diverse enrichment week. 

This time we have danced, skipped, hopped and jumped our way through 

the week. 

It started with KS2 pupils learning wheelchair basketball. Wheelchair  

basketball is a style of basketball played using a sports wheelchair.   

We had Adam in to do some tennis coaching, which was ACE!!! 

Dave from Skip to be fit is a regular here at TCP and the vibe is always very 

loud, fun and energetic!  

Skip2bfit skipping workshops use specially designed counting skipping ropes 

to incorporate numeracy whilst promoting fitness and healthy living.  

Jon Steel our very own sports coach and ex –rugby league player, held his  

famous rugby Tots sessions.  

The Climbing wall was back for another year, this always creates excitement 

as we all held our breathe waiting to see who would reach the top!  

Glen Hilton the Athletics coach whipped us all in to shape with some athletics 

challenges 

Eleanor from Team Rubison took Scootability and Skateboarding to a whole 

new level as pupils whizzed  around the  playground and  learned some new 

tricks and skills !!! 

Carl from kidzfit brought so much information to us about leading a healthy 

lifestyle including nutrition, fitness and some very interesting facts about the 

body and energy. He played some fab music and games with us all.  



Wheelchair basketball 



Athletics 

KIDZFIT  



Climbing Wall  

Scootability  



MUSIC FOR LIFE  

The very talented Back Chat Brass group joined us for some 

entertaining workshops. We learned all about the different 

instruments, styles and did some fabulous singing!!!  

They brought with them a trumpet, saxaphone,  

sousaphone and drum kit and we all rocked out in the 

school hall!!!  



 

Year 6 Leavers show 

 



A Massive thank you to Mrs Collier and Mr Challenger for putting together such 

an epic production and their undeniable dedication to year 6. 

 The show was such a blast. Some budding actors in the making and the  

casting was on point!! 

THE REVIEWS ARE IN…….. 

‘’ Definitely my fave leavers play to date,’’ 

‘’Very talented children, I laughed out loud, a lot’’ 

‘’It was fab!’’ 

‘Thank you to Mrs Van Huet for the  amazing backdrop, it totally made the 

scenes work’’ 

‘’The show was hysterically funny and so relevant, you could see al the hard 

work and effort that went into it!’’ 

‘’ Thanks for turning our kids into mini stars and giving us an evening we’ll never 

forget, and thanks for the bucket of ants all over my head...much appreciat-

ed! BRAVO!!! ‘ 



       CLASS OF 2024 
We bid a fond farewell to our Year 6 leavers who will be 

heading to the high school in September!  

You are super duper, talented, amazing go getters, let noth-

ing ever stand in your way!!  

 

"A journey of a thousand miles begins with a single step."  





 Thirsk Community Primary School 

Reception/ Hive   88.7 %  below 

Sutton  89.4  below  

Roseberry  89.3 % below 

Helvellyn  94.2 % Nearly  

Scafell  90.6%  below 

Snowdon  92.5%  below 

Ben Nevis  95.0%  Nearly  

Whole school  91.4%  BELOW  

 

Attendance Matters   W.C   

Our School attendance target is 96%          

Attendance Matters: 

School gates open at 8.40am ready to start learning at 8.50am 

Good attendance at school improves your child’s learning at 

school 

Good attendance and punctuality at Primary school help form 

good attendance habits – for high school and eventually for 

the world of work! 

If your child is ill or not able to attend school, please always 
contact as soon as possible. Telephone: 01845 524349 

If your child’s attendance is below 90%, it is classed as Persistent Absence 
Persistent Absence from school affects your child’s learning and achievement. 
If you need support with improving your child’s attendance, please speak to the schools 
attendance leader Mr Harrison . 



 
 

 
 

Autumn Term 1 After School Clubs  
 

Clubs can be paid for via parentpay or via the school 

office, we also need the consent form returning to us 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  Monday Tuesday Wednes-
day 

Thursday Friday 

  

Within 

School 

  
  

Mrs Kaufman 

running club at 

lunchtime 
  

  
  Key-

board 

& Guitar 

lessons 

Swim-

ming 

Year 6 

9.15- 10.15 

11th Sept – 18th 

Dec 

  GLEE CLUB 

(Mrs Collier) 
3.20  4.20 

For Young Voices 
Pupils 

4th Nov- 10th Feb 
  

3.20 – 4.20 
YV is 14th Feb 

  

  

  
  

Quick-

sticks 

hockey 

(Miss Wood) 

Year 3&4 

11th Sept – 2nd 

Oct 
4 wks 

 3.20 – 4.20 

Girls 

football 
(Mrs Kaufman) 

Year 5&6 

12th Sept – 3rd 

Oct 
4 wks 

3.20 – 4.20 

  

  Knitting 

Club 

(Miss Devaney) 

Year 3 & 4 

9th Sept  14th Oct 
7 wks 

3.20 – 4.20 

  

  Tag  

Rugby 

(Mr Steel) 

Year 5 & 6 

11th Sept – 23rd 

Oct 
7 wks 

3.20 – 4.20 

    



Dates for your Diary—Autumn term 1 

 

Monday 2nd Sept                Staff training day  

Tues 3rd Sept                      Staff training day  

Wed 4th Sept                                                                School opens for Autumn Term 1 

Wc—9th September           After school clubs start and Yr 6 swimming  

Thursday 12th Sept                Year 1 and 2 fun run at high school  

                                                                                                                                                                                Royal Navy visit for  y /6  

Tuesday 24th Sept                                                     Waterfall farm trip Year 6  

Thursday 26th Sept                Year 5 and 6 Quicksticks tournament (select pupils) 

Thursday 3rd Oct                 Census SPECIAL LUNCH  

                                                                                                                                                                                 Year 3 and 4 Quicksticks tournament (select pupils)  

Thursday 10th October      Year 5 and 6 Girl’s football tournament (select pupils)  

Thursday 17th October        Year 5/6 football tournament (select pupils) 

 

Friday 25thvOctober                                           Break up for half term (normal time)  

                                                                                    

 

     

     

                     

 

         

 



 

  WEEK 1 

Week commencing 2nd Sept, 23rd  
Sept, 14TH Oct, 11TH Nov, 2nd Dec 

WEEK 2 

Week commencing 9th Sept, 30th 
Sept, 21st Oct, 18th Nov, 9th Dec 

WEEK 3 

Week commencing 16th Sept, 7th 
Oct, 4th Nov, 25th Nov, 16th Dec, 

  
  
   M 

O 

N 

D 

A 

Y 

 Cheese Whirl (v) 
Baked baby potatoes 

Baked beans 
Crusty bread 

Tuna Sandwich 
Cheeset jacket potato 

PASTA POT – tomato and basil 
***** 

Vg Chocolate Biscuit Bar 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

V Pizza 
Potato wedges 

Peas & sweetcorn 
  

Egg mayo Sandwich 
Baked Bean Jacket potato 

 

***** 
Summer berry flapjack 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Chicken Nuggets 
Diced Potatoes 
Vegetable sticks 

                50/50 Homebaked Bread 
               Ham sandwich 

Cheese jacket potato 
  

**** 
V Autumn Fruit Muffin 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

  

    T 

U 

E 

S 

D 

A 

Y 

Chicken Korma 
50/50 rice 

Cauli & Green Beans 
Naan Bread 

Cheese Sandwich 
Tuna jacket potato 

****** 
V Autumn Crumble Sponge & Custard 

Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Curried Chicken Rice 
            Carrots & Broccoli 
                Crusty Bread 

Cheese sandwich 
Tuna jacket potato 

Tomato & Basil Pasta 
***** 

V Sticky Toffee Pudding & Custard 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

V Creamy Tomato Pasta 
Medley of veggies 

Homebaked Garlic Bread 
Tuna sandwich 

Baked bean jacket potato 
***** 

Vg Iced Berry Bun 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

    W 

E 

D 

N 

E 

S 

D 

A 

Sausage and Yorkshire pudding 
Roast potatoes, gravy 

Carrots & Broccoli 
Slice Wholemeal Bread 

Ham sandwich 
Baked Bean jacket potato 

  
***** 

V Jelly & Ice-cream 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Minced Beef Pie 
Mashed Potatoes 

Medley of Veg & gravy 
Homebaked 50/50 bread 

Tuna sandwich 
Cheesy bean jacket potato 

 

 ***** 
V Flapjack 

Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Roast Gammon, mashed potato, 
gravy, peas & sweetcorn 
Sliced wholemeal bread 

Cheese sandwich 
Tuna jacket potato 
Cheese Pasta Pot 

  
**** 

Lemon shortcake 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

     
    T 

H 

U 

R 

S 

D 

A 

Y 

Spaghetti Bolognese 
Medley of vegetables 

Homebaked garlic flatbread 
  

Egg Mayo sandwich 
Cheese jacket potato 

  
**** 

V Cheese & Biscuit 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Pork Meatballs in a tomato sauce with 
pasta 

50/50 rice 
Green beans & sweetcorn 
Homebaked Garlic bread 

Ham sandwich 
Cheese jacket potato 

PASTA POT – Tuna & sweetcorn 
***** 

Chocolate & vanilla swirl muffin 
Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Nacho Beef Bake 
Vegetable rice 

Carrots & Green Beans 
  

Tuna sandwich 
Cheese jacket potato 
Tomato & Basil Pot 

  
***** 

V Chocolate Fudge Pudding with 
Vanilla Sauce 

Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 
 F 

R 

I 

D 

A 

Y 

Harry Ramsdens battered fish 

                       Chips 

Peas & Sweetcorn 

Ketchup 

Homebaked 50/50 bread 

Cheese sandwich 

Baked Bean  jacket potato 

***** 

V Banoffee Mousse Pot 

Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Fish Star(Salmon) with Chips 

 Peas & Carrots 

Ketchup 

Sliced wholemeal bread 

Cheese sandwich 

T***** 

Custard cookie with orange 
wedge 

Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 

Crispy salmon bites 

Chips 

Mixed summer salad 

ketchup 

homemade sunflower seed bread 

Cheese sandwich 

Baked bean jacket potato 

PASTA POT – tomato & basil 
Jelly mousse pot 

Fresh Fruit or Yoghurt 







 

  
 












